
Reference: EA/2024/0226 & 2024-078 
 

Further to your withdrawal of the first-tier tribunal case please see our response to your request, which was 

originally made in September 2023: 

 

1. the total cost of the ENRC criminal investigation to the SFO from April 2013 to August 2023. 

2. the total amount of funding provided to the SFO by the Treasury towards the ENRC criminal 

investigation between April 2013 and August 2023. 

3. the total legal cost of all civil proceedings between the SFO and ENRC from 2016 to date, 

including the legal privilege case that concluded in 2018, the 2019 and still current 

proceedings before Mr. Justice Waksman and the 2021 and still current proceedings also 

involving John Gibson and Tony Puddick. 

 

Response 

 

Question 1 

The total cost to the Serious Fraud Office of the criminal investigation from April 2013 to August 2023 was 

£16,157,611. 

 

Question 2 

The total amount of funding provided to the SFO by the Treasury during this same period was £16,157,611. 

 

Question 3 

The total legal costs of the two civil proceedings between the SFO and ENRC from 2016 to September 2023 

was £12,000,915.  

 


